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here at ronnie and Mel ministries, we

are passionate about helping you find

God & walk with Him in your daily life. 

 

To do that, we aim to resource you

with all the tools you need to

grow in your relationship with God. 

 

In this Bible for Beginners Series, our

goal is to give you everything you

need  to get started in the Bible,

including: why you should read it, how

to read it, what translation you

should use, where you should start,

what resources can help you and

more. 

 

We hope you enjoy your time here with

us and in the future as you begin your

journey in the Bible.

 

Love & Blessings, Ronnie & Mel

O B J E C T I V E
Hello & thank you for diving into the Bible with us. We

all know it can be confusing when you first decide to

read the Bible, but hopefully we can help you get

started, no matter where you are at.

 

These tools are not comprehensive & not the only way

to read the Bible. So let God lead you as you seek to

find & know Him and let these tools simply be a guide

along the way.  Know that even now He is proud of you

for taking this first step to get to know Him. 

 

We want to get connected with you! So make sure to

find us on Instagram, Facebook, and twitter at

@RonnieandMel and say hello!

 

We love seeing you all interact with these

resources and hear the stories of how it is

impacting you, so make sure to share how you are

using them and tag us in so we can see! you also can

use the hashtag #fuelingyourfaithwiththefaissts

so you can see others growing in god alongside you!

 

And this entire guide actually goes along with our

Video Series, "Bible for Beginners"! So check out that

Playlist on our Youtube channel, Ronnie and Mel,

And make sure to subscribe so you don't miss an

episode! (click here to view!)

L E T ' S  C O N N E C T !

WELCOME!

https://bit.ly/2RhLJOo


The Bible not only tells us who God is, it tells

us the truth of who WE are. With all the

other "voices" trying to tell us who we

"should" be, its crucial for us to find out who

we are meant to be, and the Bible helps us find

our identity, purpose, destiny, and mission for

why we were created. 

YOUR IDENTITY & PURPOSE

WHY IT'S IMPORTANT

Rather than just hearing what the Bible says

from others, you need to read it personally

so you can form your own opinion. 

 

TO KNOW WHAT IT
ACTUALLY SAYS

The Bible is the way we learn about who God is,

what He has done, and what He will do and so this

really is the way to find God and know Him. 

 
 

TO KNOW GOD

The Bible is "the Word of God", it is what God has

said. And so in order to hear from God, you need to

let Him speak to you through His Word. 

 
 

TO HEAR GOD
The Bible instructs us and tells us how to live

rightly before God. The One who created us

knows the pathway to a true joy-filled life

and we want to know how to stay on that

narrow path. 

TO KNOW HOW 
TO LIVE

The Bible doesn't just tell us of past events,

but it actually tells us about our future,

eternity, and when Jesus returns. And we

want to read it so we can be prepared for it!

TO KNOW THE FUTURE

The Bible isn't boring, it actually is exciting &

is the doorway to experiencing God. We want

to give you vision to LOVE the Word of God. 

TO DELIGHT IN IT



Here are some things that WE have

found helpful when reading the

Bible. These are still tips we use

even today that we think will help

you have the tools you need to feel

confident as you read the Bible. 

 

And just for clarification, there

are two ways to really

approach the Bible. There is in-

depth Bible STUDY and there is

daily Bible reading that helps

you to know God and connect

with Him. We are not necessarily

teaching you how to study the

Bible, though we do mention a

few study resources that will

help you understand SO THAT

you can connect with God. 

 

You may come up with new ideas

to help you, and that is great!

Let this simply be a springboard

that you can jump off of. 

Figure out when you can set aside some time

daily to read the Bible and keep it

consistent. It might be first thing in the

morning, lunch break, or before bed. But

lets be honest, what doesn't get scheduled,

doesn't get done.

 

It's also helpful to have a specific place

designated so you always know where &

when you are going to read the Bible as

part of your daily routine.

 

SET A TIME & PLACE

Just as you would never grab a book and pick

out a sentence from  somewhere in the middle,

you shouldn't do this with the Bible. The word

Bible means "a library of books" and they are

written by different authors at different

times so each should be read as its own piece

of the whole Biblical storyline. Reading from

the beginning to end may also be helpful (More

on Page 7).

READ BOOK BY BOOK

BIBLE READING TIPS



The BEST way we have found to read the

Bible is by what we call "Pray-Reading".

You insert yourself into the story and let

what you read become your conversation

with God. Turn the phrases into prayer, ask

Him questions about it, and let God speak

directly to you from it. 

 

PRAY READING

BIBLE READING TIPS

The Bible again is not just meant for

information, but it's also not just for

connection... it's meant for TRANSFORMATION. So

take what you read and see how you can take

steps each day to apply it to your own life. We

don't just want to be a "hearer" of the Word,

we want to be a "doer". 
 

APPLICATION
Perhaps the most important key to

connecting with God through the Bible is

confidence that He enjoys you, is proud of

you, and wants to help you understand and

live out His Word. Even if you don't feel

like anything is happening, have faith that

He delights in you and is working in you

just because of your weak "yes"!

CONFIDENCE

The Bible is not meant to merely be for

information, it is meant for heart connection

between us and God. So beginning your Bible

reading session in worship is a great way to

connect, not just our minds, but our hearts to 

God as we prepare to read His Word. 

WORSHIPEven though our purpose here is not to

teach you how to go into an in-depth Bible

study, it is helpful at least to understand

the background information to the part of

the story you are about to read.Knowledge

actually helps fuel relationship. The more

you know somebody, the more you love

them. We break down our favorite

resources for you to do this on Page 6. 

 

UNDERSTAND THE CONTEXT

If you fail to plan, you plan to fail and like

with every goal in life, you need to have a

plan to keep you pushing in the right

direction. Page 8 helps you dive deeper into

finding a Bible plan that is right for you!

HAVE A PLAN



Here are a few of our favorite

Bible options & translations:

(links to find them are in black)

 

best overall For women: 

she reads truth bible

WHICH BIBLE
SHOULD I GET?

A great way to get background information on

the Bible is through The Bible Project. They have

short, animated videos explaining every book of

the Bible. You can watch them here on Youtube! 

 

BIBLE PROJECT

The only book you will ever need to

understand the background of every book

of the Bible is David Pawson's "Unlocking

the Bible". Best & most simple resource we

have found and you can get it right here!

DAVID PAWSON

TRANSLATIONS & RESOURCES

Another huge part of Bible reading is

journaling. It's writing down your

conversations with God, what you learn,

remembering what He has spoken, etc.

These are our favorite!

JOURNALING

It is helpful to have a Bible dictionary on

hand when you don't understand what

different words mean because, trust us

you will. Here are two different options: 

 Illustrated  &                    .

BIBLE DICTIONARY
Best One Year Bible for

Beginners: NLT One Year

Chronological Bible (in order)

best overall for men: 

he reads truth Bible

Best Study Bible:  NASB

Inductive Study Bible

Best Premium (top of the

 line) Bible:

ESV Cambridge Bible

 

Compact

https://www.youtube.com/user/jointhebibleproject
https://amzn.to/2SJ9RJZ
https://amzn.to/2J0PfgG
https://amzn.to/2HlzG0w
https://amzn.to/2VwGZGs
https://amzn.to/2lyX8z7
https://amzn.to/2TjleNM
https://amzn.to/2EVQ2eY


There are different approaches as

to where you should begin reading

the Bible, so you just need to decide

what will work best for you!

 

Start in the Gospels: most people

think its best to start out by

reading the life of Jesus since He is

the One the whole rest of the Bible

points to. The Book of John or Luke

would be the best to start with.

You can follow this with reading

the whole New Testament. 

 

Start in the Beginning: others like

to start all the way at the

beginning and read until the end.

This can be more difficult to grasp

it and apply it to your life, but also

is great to understand the whole

storyline. 

 

 

SO WHERE 
DO I START?

The Old Testament is made up of 39 books by
many different authors, but one Divine
Editor, GOD! It begins with the "Torah" which
includes the creation story and the
beginning of the people of God. We also have
historical books, which continue the
storyline of God's people, the poetry books,
which include the famous Psalms, and
prophetic books which were messages
directly from God to  the people of that day
& the future.
 

OLD TESTAMENT 

The New Testament is made up of 27 books by,
again, many different authors who were all
inspired by God. The New Testament begins
with 4 accounts of the life and ministry of
Jesus, called the Gospels, who was the
promised "King to Come" from the Old
Testament. We also have the story of the
first century "Church" which is followed by 
 the "letters" written by the apostles to
instruct the Churches & us today. The Bible
ends in the Book of Revelation which reveals
the end of God's storyline & eternity.

NEW TESTAMENT

BIBLE OVERVIEW



Here are some of our favorite Bible Plans

to get you started:

 

A Psalm a Day: "keeps the devil away" (lol)

We like to start out each morning with a

psalm and just read them til you get

through them all. (pair this with another

plan)

 

One Year Bible: There are a few options on

this, one was buying the chronological

Bible (above), there is also one that gives

you a little OT, NT, Psalm and Proverb each

day.

 

New Testament in 30 Days: This one is a lot

of reading but is great to really go deep.

 

YouVersion: Download the YouVersion

Bible App for TONS of Bible plans

including both of the ones mentioned

above, plans around a certain topic,

and many more. You can even read

these plans together with friends to

really keep you going. 

BIBLE PLANS
Like we mentioned before, if you fail to plan,

you plan to fail, and it is the same with your

Bible reading. Lets face it, we are all just so

busy and consumed with other things that if we

don't have a plan to help us read more of the

Bible, we just won't get to it. You will read far

more if you know what you are reading that

day & don't have to waste a bunch of time

figuring out where to start. 

 

WHY IS IT IMPORTANT?

All of these things can be helpful, but don't

beat yourself up if you don't hit the mark

perfectly. It's not about perfection, it's about

having a willing heart. The last thing God would

want is for you to think "loving Him" or

"following Him" is just a to-do list. It's not! So

just let these be tools to get your heart closer

to His. You can't earn His love, but you can

position yourself to receive it. He loves every

small step toward Him.

 

We pray this helps you as you begin your journey

in the Bible and be sure to look out for more

resources coming your way! 

Love & Blessings, Ronnie and Mel

LAST THOUGHTS

HAVING A PLAN


